Assumption Greek Orthodox Church

Parish Assembly Minutes
April 30, 2017

1. Call to Order and Quorum Check
a.   Sixty-six stewards registered for the meeting.
2. Opening Prayer
a. Meeting started at  11:55am                
3. Election of Assembly Chairman/woman
Helen Noplos nominated Christina Pullos. Motion was seconded by Phil Noplos and passed.
4. Approval of minutes from Fall 2016 Parish Assembly Meeting
No changes were presented. Susanna Delaportas motioned to approve. Seconded by Connie Issichopoulos. Motion was approved.
5. Father Andrew’s report - 
Thanked everyone for their condolences to Pres. and himself regarding the passing of his father.  Looking to the year ahead on a few things on the TODO list…the Evangelism ministry getting people together to share their faith, those who are willing to explain that to other people.  Reaching out to our neighbors and friends to explain the faith.  Workshops by Robin Hyduke. Contact her for more information.
 Also, strategic plan for the parish: Staffing to involve key people within the church in various ministries. Example: Choir director, Greek dance group, youth programs, outreach.  Will offer leadership training.  In the process of getting materials gathered to formulate a program.  
Youth Protection Policy (which will talk about more later). 
Community Center:  Start inviting the neighbors to Mother’s day luncheons, and seminars. Plus a group of IT experts has met and come up with the idea of this being a “cyber building” with smart classrooms, so that we can broadcast events live to the parishioners.  We plan to put together a calendar of events for the community center, then we can know when it would be available for other events.  Plans to create a “book of needs” for the new building because all of the rooms are basically empty. We are only budgeted to build the shell at this point.  

6. 2016 Financial Report – Connie reviewed the 2017 Budget information showing that we are at about 25% of our budget as planned. Reminder that the new building will require additional funding that the parish council tried to anticipate when they built the budget.
Also, reviewed the 2016 Financial Summary with a $30k shortfall. The Assembly needs to approve the actual numbers, and a reminder that the numbers will get audited.
A motion was made by George Kossaras to approve, and Phil Noplos seconded.  Motion was passed.
7. Building Committee Report – Irene Clary gave an update of the progress.  Overall, looking great – ready in about 3 months.  Contractor wants to finish by the end of July. Framing complete and plumbing, mechanical and electrical is 70% done in the horseshoe/patio. Concrete for the plaka will be done by May 7.  Landscaping planted on May 10, entire infrastructure is wired.
Interior doors will be ready in about 6-8 weeks. Committee is selecting carpet and flooring and color schemes.  Contractor has been doing a wonderful job of staying within the budget.  Another change order that did get proposed was to complete the amphitheater at a cost of $20,000 today (but will cost much more in the future).  We are asking the parishioners to fund these items if possible!
Irene has also explored a solar option to reduce the church expenses year after year by reducing the electrical costs.  The roof was designed to handle the solar panels.

Irene mentioned the exhaust hoods/ducting in the cooking area of the kitchen as something that the committee would like to have the contractor complete while they are working on the project, but the exact re-engineering of the hoods was not in the budget. Need up to $80, 000 to have this done.  Rocky explained that the landscaping has been donated although the expense was budgeted, so there is some money available for the hoods.  But they will have to find some more savings somewhere. The parish assembly does not have to vote on the decision to move forward with installing the hoods.  

Another $65k toward the building fund has been pledged since the end of the church service today!  Rocky Sisson gave a summary of the current funds: 210 people pledged to the fund, but 45 Stewards that have not pledged to the building fund.  $2.7M pledged, $1.88M collected.  
8. Stewardship Report – Connie Sisson presented the current stewardship numbers. As of today, we have 255 stewards with an increase from 2016 of over $50k pledged for 2017.  
9. New Business
a. Youth Protection Policy – Father presented the Policy details, and explained how the background checks will be handled and recorded.  Anyone in contact with youth will go through background checks, plus leadership and sensitivity training.  A company called Presidium, will be conducting the training and background checks.  Jacob Saylor will manage our program for Assumption.  There was discussion among the assembly members supporting this effort.  The expense of the background checks will be covered by our existing youth budget.  Motion to accept the policy by Phil Noplos, Jeanne Karamigios seconded.  Motion was passed.
10. Adjournment Phil Noplos, seconded by Joann Lewandowski. Meeting adjourned at 12:55 pm
11. Closing Prayer
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